
About St. Gabriel 
Online School

First Rider is an event that introduces young 
children and their parents to school bus safety. 

This event is important for those taking the 
school bus for the first time.

Red Deer & Area 
Tuesday, August 17, 2021

3:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
École Secondaire Notre Dame High 

School Parking Lot   
50 Lees Street, Red Deer 

Olds & Area 
Wednesday, August 18, 2021 

3:00 - 7:00 p.m. 
École Deer Meadow School  

Parking Lot
5411 61 Ave, Olds

 
Please plan to spend roughly 45 
minutes with us. Parents must 

accompany their child throughout  
this event and there is no cost for 

attending.

FIRST RIDER 
PARTNERS

Regional Director of Northern Alberta and 
Saskatchewan: Scott Hucal
Operations Manager: Kerri Kenworthy
403-342-6390

Transportation Manager: Shevon Medicraft 
Assistant Transportation Manager - Kelli Pickett
403-309-8801

Transportation Coordinator: Scott Humphrey
403-342-3724

Director of Transportation: Corinne Varga 
Assistant Director of Transportation: Patty Thompson 
403-227-7072

During your visit, you will:

• be able to watch a Winnie the Pooh 
school bus safety video.

• learn how to ride the bus safely when the 
bus is travelling.

• be shown how to safely enter and exit a 
school bus. 

• be able to experience a short school bus 
ride.

• participate in an emergency evacuation.

Transportation Manager: Betty Clark
403-785-0726



We ask parents/guardians to please:
• review school bus safety rules with your 

child regularly.
• become acquainted with your school bus 

driver. Your school bus driver can tell you 
about their responsibilities when driving 
and the safety features on the bus.

• get to know the parents/guardians of 
other riders, so you know what students 
are riding with your child.

• attend “back to school” events and take a 
tour of a school bus if you can.

• address any concerns to your school 
division’s transportation department.

• keep applicable school division’s 
transportation department phone 
number handy.

The top priority of all school divisions is to 
keep children safe on the school bus.  

School buses are safe!
School buses are among the safest vehicles on 
the road. The colour and size of school buses 
make them easily visible and identifiable. 

The height of the school bus provides 
good driver visibility and the passenger 
compartments are above car impact height 
while the reinforced sides resist side impacts. 

From the transportation department staff, to 
drivers and to mechanics, there are trained 
professionals looking after your child’s safety 
at every moment of the trip. 

School bus drivers are among the most highly 
trained, tested and scrutinized drivers on the 
road. 

All bus drivers must obtain a commercial 
driver’s license and must pass written and 
skills tests to earn a specialized School Bus 
Endorsement qualification. 

Drivers also receive specialized classroom and 
behind-the-wheel training. In addition, drivers 
receive training in student loading/unloading 
procedures, student evacuation and student 
behaviour management.

Staying Safe

School buses are the safest way to get to and 
from school each day.

There are a number of ways your child can be 
sure to have the safest ride possible:
• be alert to traffic. 
• check both ways for vehicles before 

stepping off the bus or onto a curb.
• while waiting for the bus to arrive or 

leave, stay in a safe place away from the 
edge of the road.

• never go back to retrieve something 
you’ve dropped near a school bus.


